

Группа: ООП 3/1
Дата проведения: 13.03.2023г.
Специальность: 43.02.01 Организация обслуживания в общественном питании
Дисциплина: ОГСЭ.03 Иностранный язык
Тема занятия: Вашингтон - столица США. Достопримечательности
Цели занятия:

Дидактическая: - углубить и расширить знания и представления студентов по теме;
Развивающая: - развивать творческий потенциал студентов;
Воспитательная - воспитывать стремление к совершенствованию английского языка;
: - воспитывать умение работать самостоятельно.

Вид занятия: практическое занятие

Основная литература:

Агабекян И.П. Английский язык для ссузов: учебное пособие. – Москва: Проспект, 2015. – 288 с.

Дополнительная литература:

Интернет-ресурсы.

Домашнее задание:

1. Внимательно прочитайте текст. Устно переведите его на русский язык:

WASHINGTON D.C.

Washington, the capital of the United States of America, is situated on the Potomac River in the District of Columbia. The district is a piece of land ten miles square and it does not belong to any separate state but to all the states. The district is named in honour of Columbus, the discoverer of America. The capital owes much to the first President of the USA -George Washington. It was G. Washington, who chose the place for the District and laid in 1790 the corner-stone of the Capitol, where Congress sits.

Washington is not the largest city in the USA. It has a population of 900 000 people. Washington is a one-industry town. That industry is government. It does not produce anything except very much scrap paper. Every day 25 railway cars leave Washington loaded with scrap paper.

Washington has many historical places. The largest and tallest among the buildings is the Capitol with its great House of Representatives and the Senate

chamber. There are no skyscrapers in Washington because no other building must be taller than the Capitol. The White House is the President's residence. All American presidents except George Washington (the White House was not yet built in his time), have lived in the White House. It was built in 1799. It is a two-storied, white building.

Not far from the Capitol is the Washington Monument, which looks like a very big pencil. It rises 160 metres and is hollow inside. A special lift brings visitors to the top in 70 seconds from where they can enjoy a wonderful view of the whole city.

The Jefferson Memorial was built in memory of the third President of the USA, Thomas Jefferson, who was also the author of the Declaration of Independence. The memorial is surrounded by cherry-trees. The Lincoln Memorial devoted to the memory of the 16th President of the US, the author of the Emancipation Proclamation, which gave freedom to Negro slaves in America.

On the other bank of the Potomac lies the Arlington National Cemetery where President Kennedy was buried. American soldiers and officers, who died in World Wars I and II are buried there too.

There is one more well-known building in Washington — Pentagon, the residence of the US Military department. It is situated in the suburbs to the south of the Potomac.

2. Письменно ответьте на вопросы по тексту. Answer the questions:

1. What city is the capital of the USA?
2. Where is Washington situated?
3. To which state does the city of Washington belong?
4. In whose honor is the District of Columbia named?
5. Who was the first President of the USA?
6. Who chose the place for the District?
7. Is Washington the largest city in the USA?
8. What is the population of Washington?
9. What industries are situated in the city?
10. Where is the President's residence?
11. When was the White House built?
12. In whose memory was the Jefferson Memorial built?

13. Who is the author of the Declaration of Independence?
14. Which document gave freedom to Negro slaves in America?
15. Who was buried at the Arlington National Cemetery?

3. *Письменно переведите данные предложения на русский язык.*

Translate the sentences:

1. The district is a piece of land ten miles square and it does not belong to any separate state but to all the states.
2. The largest and tallest among the buildings is the Capitol with its great House of Representatives and the Senate chamber.
3. Not far from the Capitol is the Washington Monument, which looks like a very big pencil.
4. The Jefferson Memorial was built in memory of the third President of the USA, Thomas Jefferson, who was also the author of the Declaration of Independence.
5. On the other bank of the Potomac lies the Arlington National Cemetery where President Kennedy was buried.

4. *С помощью текста переведите на английский язык (письменно).*

Find in the text:

1. Столица обязана многим первому президенту США - Джорджу Вашингтону.
2. Он не производит ничего, кроме большого количества макулатуры.
3. В Вашингтоне нет небоскребов, потому что ни одно здание в городе не должно быть выше Капитолия.
4. Солдаты и офицеры, погибшие в 1 и 2 Мировых Войнах, похоронены там же.
5. Он находится в пригороде, к югу от реки Потомак.

6. *Напишите какие предложения правильные, а какие нет. Mark the sentences True/ False:*

1. It has a population of 9 000 000 people.
2. Washington is a one-industry town.
3. Washington has many historical places.

4. Not far from the Capitol is the Jefferson Monument.
5. The Lincoln Memorial devoted to the memory of the 18th President of the US.

7. Сделайте скрин выполненной работы и пришлите (не забывайте указать фамилию, группу, число за которое сделали домашнее задание):

<https://vk.com/id34189235>